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October Newsletter
Half-term Holiday:- A reminder that we stop this Friday (16th) for the October break. 

Monday 26th October is a Staff training day therefore the children will return to school on Tuesday 27th October.

Staffing news:-   Mrs Kolossy will be taking early retirement and will therefore be leaving Hawthornden on the 30th October. We would like to thank Mrs Kolossy for all her hard work over the years – she will be missed. We wish her a long and happy retirement.

I will be leaving Hawthornden as Headteacher on 4th December as I am moving to take up a new Headteacher post in a neighbouring authority.

Parent Council AGM:- This is taking place on Wednesday 28th October at 6:30pm via Zoom – please email the Parent Council for details or check out the details on the Parent Council Facebook Page.
‘Wear it Red’ – On Friday 16th we are inviting staff and children to wear red as part of the annual ‘Show Racism the Red Card’ event. 

Parents Evening Phone calls:- Everyone should now have received a time slot for a phone call from your child’s class teacher with a progress update. Please ensure that we have up to date telephone numbers at school so that you can be contacted.
Coats/ Shoes :- As the weather is becoming colder and more miserable, please make sure that your child brings a coat / waterproof into school each day. If your child comes into school in wellies, please ensure that they have school shoes to change into and a bag for their wellies to be put in.
Hall:- We still have a mountain of unclaimed clothes, shoes, coats, equipment in our school hall. The hall will be open mornings this week until 10am for anyone who would like to come and take any items – after this time, anything left will go to a charity shop. Please do not come to the front entrance, enter and exit via the side door. Masks must be worn and hand sanitiser will be available.
Free School Meals and Clothing Grants update (9 October - 22 December 2020)
Currently, BACS payments are set up for those families who qualified for free school meals based on the criteria applied during the lockdown and summer period. However, a number of changes are due to take place, please see below;
·       A payment covering the four week period from Monday 20th of September to Friday 16th of October was made on the 17th of September. The next payment to be made will cover the period from Tuesday 27th of October to Friday 20th of November.  This payment will be £39.90 per primary pupil and £43.70 per secondary pupil.
·       As of Monday 19 October any BACS payments made will not cover school holiday periods.
·      All P1-3 children will continue to be provided with a free packed lunch from our school meals service. In addition, from Monday 2 November children will be offered a hot option choice as part of their packed lunch menu. Your child’s school will provide you with details of the ordering system prior to this date.
·       For all other children and young people from P4-S6 who are entitled to free school meals, BACS payments will continue until further notice (with exception of school holiday periods).
·      Whilst there won’t be a traditional Christmas school lunch, the schools meals service are committed to providing a festive packed lunch theme.  This will take place from week beginning Monday 14 December and further details will follow.
·      Please consider applying for free school meals and school clothing grant, details below.  Alternatively, contact your child’s school if you have any further questions or concerns about the provision of school lunches/school clothing grant or if your financial circumstances have changed and you need additional advice and support.
       ·         If you are in extreme financial hardship you may want to apply to the Scottish Welfare Fund using link below;

https://www.midlothian.gov.uk/downloads/download/18/the_scottish_welfare_fund_application_forms   
Information on how to apply for Free school meals can be found on the school app, Facebook groups, School website or Midlothian council website.

Please remember that school information is shared via the app, school website, Twitter, Email, Facebook groups and text.

Wishing everyone a lovely half –term break when it comes – let’s hope the weather is better than it currently is!
Best wishes,

Caroline Elsey

Headteacher
Learning
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